
 

Visit of Executive Director Dr. Floribert Ngaruko to the Republic of Rwanda 

On March 23, 2023, Executive Director Dr. Floribert Ngaruko, met with Right Honorable Dr. Edouard Ngirente, Prime 

Minister of the Republic of Rwanda, in Kigali, Rwanda. The meeting covered issues including Rwanda’s development 

agenda and priorities, emerging signs of economic recovery in 2023, and outstanding development challenges, 

including deficit in access to water supply and sanitation services. During this official meeting, the ED also conferred 

with Hon Dr. Uzziel Ndagijimana, the Governor for the WBG and Minister of Finance and Economic Planning for the 

Republic of Rwanda, where issues of strengthening regional cooperation with the support of the World Bank and 

addressing constraints surrounding WB portfolio performance were at the center of the discussion. The mission also 

availed opportunity for the Executive Director to meet with Dr. Erneste Nsabimana, the Minister for Infrastructure; Dr. 

Valentine Uwamariya, the Minister for Education, Dr. Ildephonse Musafiri, the Minister for Agriculture and Animal 

Resources, and Mr. Stephen Ruzibiza, the CEO of Rwanda’s Private Sector Federation. 

 

               

                 


